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MCHS 2022 - 2023 Quick Facts Powerschool Login

• February 20th - No School Presidents Day
• February 22nd - ASVAB Testing
• March 2nd - Parent Teacher Conferences

Artwork by Anthony O’Neill
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Happy February Wolves,
	 The end of the first semester in high school is the first 
milestone in the freshman high school experience. To 
ensure your freshman is college and career ready, they 
should have earned seven credits during the first semes-
ter. If you freshman student earned 5 or fewer credits 
during the first semester, please contact their guidance 
counselor or teachers for plans of improvement for the 
second semester. 
	 Our guidance department is underway providing 
course and graduation information to students for the 

2022-23 school year. Counselors are currently meeting with all stu-
dents. Students should have their courses selected in Powerschool 
by February 10th. Counselors are also continuing to work with the 
seniors to make sure that they have all their requirements in order 
to graduate in June. Senior parents please remind your students 
how important it is to come to school and pass all of your classes in 
order to obtain all the credits to make sure they can graduate.Be on 
the lookout for a Behavior, Attendance, and Grades Report that will 
be sent out on February 6th. This is intended to help address any 
issues before the end of the 3rd quarter.
	 We all know how unpredictable the weather can be during 
this time. As a reminder, any unplanned E-Learning days due to inclement weather are different 
from planned E-Learning days. Students are required on unplanned e-Learning days to log into their 
courses like on a normal day. Attendance is taken during class, therefore it is important that they log 
into their classes. CLICK HERE to see an unplanned inclement weather e-Learning day schedule.
	 On Friday, February 24th, we welcome all current 8th graders for our Wolfpack Roundup start-
ing at 6 p.m. Parents and 
students are invited to hear 
all of the great opportunities 
that await here at MCHS. 
Some of the topics include 
our Early College Program 
in addition to our new Indi-
ana College Core program 
where students are current-
ly able to earn their Associ-
ate’s Degree in addition to 
their high school diploma. 
Saving student’s time and 
money! 

continued on page 3
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	 After Wolfpack Roundup, be our guest at our FREE MCHS student event in the Wolves 
Den gym. Featuring a video game truck, open basketball, pop-up art, movies, popcorn, 
music, and more! Pizza and hot dogs for you and your family are on us. 8th graders are 
welcome to stay with or without parents until 10 p.m.    
	 Attendance and punctuality are two attributes that are very important to any and all po-
tential employers. Please remind your student(s) to be on time to school and in their class-
es on time
ready to learn. If your student is going to be absent from school, please notify the atten-
dance office.
	 Please contact the guidance office and continue to monitor your students via Power-

School to ensure your students are on the correct path. As always, you can follow us on Twitter, Like 
us on Facebook, or call to remain informed of the many wonderful things taking place here at Michi-
gan City High School. 

Kyle Dean
Principal 

	 Congratulations to the 66 students that made the Principal’s Honor Roll for the 2nd grading 
period. To qualify for the Principal’s Honor roll you must have all A’s in every subject. CLICK HERE for 
the names of these students.
• 17 – Freshmen
• 15 - Sophomores
• 16 - Juniors
• 18 – Seniors

	 Congratulations to the 294 students that made the Academic Honor Roll for the 2 nd grading 
period. To qualify for the Academic Honor Roll students must have a 3.0 grade point average. A  
student will not be eligible for the Academic Honor Roll if they earn a grade of below a C on their  
report card. CLICK HERE for the names of these students.
• 90 - Freshmen
• 90 - Sophomores
• 68 - Juniors
• 46 - Seniors
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https://www.mcas.k12.in.us/Page/5010
https://www.mcas.k12.in.us/Page/5010
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	 Mrs. Whitler’s Photo 2 students are working on an Iconic Photograph Report on Google 
Slides. Each student chose one historically significant photograph and conducted research on the 
photo. They had to include information about the photographer, the historical context of the photo, 
and why it’s considered “iconic.” Students will be presenting the slides to the class so students can 
learn about each other’s chosen photo.

	 Photo 3 students are learning to use a manual SLR film camera. They are learning how to use 
the light meter for correct exposure. They also are learning how to manipulate the shutter speed and 
fstop settings for a specific effect. They will demonstrate their newly learned skills by taking stopped 
and blurred motion photos, and short and long depth of field photos.

Digital Design 1 students are learning about composition. They are creating MCHS spirit wear tshirt 
designs reflecting the different types of balance: symmetrical, asymmetrical, and radial.
We may have a chance later in the semester to actually print their designs on a tshirt!

Digital Design 2 students are just finishing learning how to use the pen tool in Photoshop. They 
created a Pop Art Retro Car. Next they are learning to rasterize and warp text to create an image with 
text only. 

Ford thunderbird 1955-59

Ferrari 

Shelby 427 Cobra
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	 Mr. Melendez’s Digital Applications class has been learning Microsoft 
Excel this grading period. Microsoft Excel is a useful program for spread-
sheets but can also be utilized for digital painting and designs. Our stu-
dents are working on creating a pixel art design of their favorite cartoon 
character. The images on the right show two students hard at work on 
creating their pixel art characters in Microsoft Excel.

	 Since Mr. Melendez’s Introduction to Computer Science is a 
semester course, when we started the 2nd Semester we gained new 
students. We have been learning what are the components that make 
up a computer, cellphone, tablet etc. Students have been learning basic 
programming skills in the Python programming language. They recently 
finished Chapter 2 and when starting Chapter 3 they will be learning how 
to program for decision making. 

	 Mr. Melendez’s Computer Science 1 classes have been learning 
about arrays. An array can be thought of as a variable that can hold mul-
tiple values of the same data type. We have started to learn about Two 
Dimensional Arrays (2D), these arrays can be thought of as a table that 
has rows and columns. When we start diving deeper into these topics 
it can be difficult to understand how it would be represented in the real 
world. We have to change the way our brain thinks about things in order 
to understand arrays, 2D arrays and multi-dimensional arrays. 

	 Mr. Melendez’s Computer Illustration & Graphics has started learning how to create vector 
based graphics using Adoble Illustrator. Our first project was to create a postcard for Parent Teacher 
Conferences. Our second project is to create a Mascot Logo for Tadpole Frozen Yogurt. The students 
are extremely excited about this project. Below you will find sketches of the students logo designs for 
the frozen yogurt company. 
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Early College - 9th Grade 
	 As we begin the second semester, we encourage all of our students to continue to work hard 
and do their best. The end of freshman year is right around the corner! 
ALPHA & WOLF AWARD RECIPIENTS
	 Each Grading Period, the Michigan City Early College 9th Grade team selects outstanding stu-
dents for the ALPHA and WOLF Awards. The ALPHA Award goes to the student who had the highest 
grade out of all of the freshmen in the four core Early College classes. The WOLF Award goes to the 
student who not only has shown academic success but also integrity, grit, kindness, helpfulness, and 
is an all-around exemplary Early College student. The following students were the recipients for the 
Second Grading Period.

ALPHA AWARD RECIPIENTS:
• Algebra: Jennifer Serrano 
• Biology: Isaiah Smoot 
• English: Amaya Harmon 
• Geography & History of the World: Amaya Harmon

 
WOLF AWARD RECIPIENTS:

• James Biela 
• Keira Gondocs
• Trinaston Rouse-Hart 
• Allison Sydow 

Student of the Quarter/Shining Star Awards
The sophomore Early College teachers would like to recognize several outstanding students 

who exemplify the ideals of what it means to be in the Early College program. These students stand 
out amongst their peers in the classroom and serve as role models to others in the program. They are 
committed students day in and day out and come everyday with positive attitudes. These students 
are eager to learn, ask questions, and have the confidence to share and contribute to class discus-
sions. The outstanding students for the second quarter are:

Geometry Honors:
Isaiah Smoot*
Gabriella Stitchcomb
Sa’Niya Samuels
Jada Gee
Jennifer Mezo

Shining Star: 
Dashawn Young
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English Honors:
O’Mar Reyes*
Jaylin O’Neil
Carson Morford
Kierra Smith
Trevor Ackerman

Shining Star:
Khushi Patel

Chemistry Honors:
Siniyah Burdine*
Trevor Ackerman
Gabriella Stitchcomb
Jennifer Mezo
William Serrano
Makayla Page

Shining Star:
Anthony Murphy

US History DC:
Jennifer Mezo*
O’Mar Reyes
Siniyah Burdine
Caitlin Mason
Khushi Patel

Shining Star:
Vivian Taylor
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Looking Ahead: Third Quarter 

We have a lot of exciting material that we will be covering during the third quarter. In US Histo-
ry DC, students will be learning about the time period from Reconstruction to the New Deal. In English 
10 Honors we will be reading Night, by Elie Wiesel, a memoir about his experiences living through the 
Holocaust and Nazi Concentration Camps. Students have started researching for background knowl-
edge already. This memoir is rich in content, language, and themes. For Geometry, we are exploring 
Trigonometry, the study of triangles. It is a small unit followed up by the fundamentals of solid geom-
etry, or using math in relation to 3 dimensional solids. This quarter in Chemistry is where we get into 
the real “Meat and Potatoes” of Chemistry, the math portion. Students will be learning about Moles, 
Stoichiometry, and Percent Composition of chemicals. We will also be throwing in some Balancing 
Chemical Equations to keep it fun. Mr. Goebel suggests that students make sure they stay current on 
their assignments and utilize Skills Class as much as possible as these subjects are the most difficult 
parts of Chemistry Class for most students.

This picture is from the IU Instagram page showing Mrs. Poulin, 
her husband and her son Luke (who graduated this past year). 
Keep an eye out for college visits.
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MCHS MCJROTC EARNS AWARDS AT PORTAGE DRILL MEET

	 The Michigan City High School (MCHS) Marine Corps Junior Reserve Officer Training 
Corps (MCJROTC) earned 2nd place trophies in Armed Regulation and Inspection at the 
Portage High School Drill competition on January 14th.  This meet was the precursor to the 
Marine Sectional Meet at Indianapolis on January 28th which will decide who can compete 
at the National Marine Championship in Wasington, DC in the Spring.
	 “Our cadets have put in the time and effort to improve, and I think they showed that at 
Portage,” said Senior Marine Instructor Major Tom McGrath.  “We still need to progress to 
be competitive at Ben Davis.  The reality is that we are drilling against schools with field-
houses and multiple gyms, so they have much more flexibility as to their practice sched-
ules.  Our kids have to come in at 5:45 am, as that is the only time we have access to 
our school’s one gym.  Even then, we still have to make adjustments when the basketball 
teams come in for extra shooting practices, and now spring sports are starting.”
	 Master Sergeant Jeff Benak, the Marine Instructor, noted the cadets determination de-
spite not finishing as high as expected.  “We have freshmen and sophomores commanding 
units, and they are persistent in working hard at practice.  With  most other schools having 
experienced seniors commanding, our cadets are still competitive.  We just need a little 
more experience to get us to where we want to be.”
	 The Ben Davis meet will be even more competitive than the Portage meet, as this is 
the national qualifier.  Regardless of how the Wolves do in Indianapolis, they plan on com-
peting at Concordia High School in Ft. Wayne on March 4th. This will be another tough 
meet, as schools from all services participate in this  meet, to include schools who drill at 
the All-Service Championship in Florida.  “We have a young team, and our cadets want to 

continue to improve, so that we are stronger for next year,” said McGrath.  

MCHS JROTC PRESENTS TO MIDDLE SCHOOLS

	 One of the negative impacts of the Covid school shut-downs has been elective courses enroll-
ment  reduction.  With students falling behind during remote learning, many are now in intervention 
programs, thus unable to fit an elective course in their schedule.  The JROTC programs of all ser-
vices nationwide have been battling to increase enrollment.  The Department of Defense mandates 
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that schools have at least 100 students to maintain the program.  The Michigan City High 
School (MCHS) Marine Corps Junior Reserve Officer Training Corps (MCJROTC) provided 
an informational presentation to 8th graders at Barker and Kreuger Middle Schools to in-
form them of the benefits of participating in this course.  The program began with an intro-
duction by Senior Marine Instructor Major Tom McGrath, emphasizing that the MCJROTC 
is a leadership program, not a preparation for the military program .  There were demon-
strations of regulation and exhibition military drill, physical training events, reflections by a 
female and male cadet, and then a question and answer period.
	 “The Marine Corps knows that we have a very active, well-rounded program, so I 
do not think Michigan City is in danger of losing it,” said McGrath “In addition to increasing 
enrollment, we do these presentations to ensure that students have the correct information 
about the MCJROTC.”
Master Sergeant Jeff Benak, the Marine Instructor, commented on the reaction of the 
students.  “These 8th graders at both schools were attentive and responded very favorably 
to the presentation of our cadets.  I am optimistic that we will obtain a good return on the 
investment of time and energy that our cadets have put forth in practice and demonstrated 
today.”     
The MCHS military drill team will compete at Portage on January 14th and at Indianapolis 
Ben Davis on January 28th, with the objective of qualifying for the Marine Corps champion-
ship in Washington, DC, in the Spring.  If they qualify, that trip, like all MCJROTC activities, 
is done at no cost to the student or MCHS.  Costs are completely covered by the Marine 
Corps.  Cadets will also be supporting various MCHS events, to include all home  basket-
ball games and gymnastics meets. 

MCHS MCJROTC HAS NO TIME FOR THE WINTER BLUES  

	 After the exhilaration of the holidays, January has been known as the winter blues month. Psy-
chologists say that one of the best remedies for depression is to immerse yourself into a meaningful 
activity.  The cadets of the Michigan City High School (MCHS) Marine Corps Junior Reserve Officer 
Training Corps (MCJROTC) have done just that by supporting MCHS and by competing in two mili-
tary drill competitions in January.
	 Cadets have assisted the MCHS Gymnastics team in the setting-up and disestablishment of 
the equipment required for their home meets.  Cadets have also provided the Color Guards for the 
home boys basketball game.  One moving moment at one of those games was a special presentation 
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to a 100 year old World War II veteran.
	 The MCHS Drill team had meets at Portage on January 14 and Indianapolis Ben 
Davis on July 28th.  “Our cadets showed considerable improvement from the Portage meet 
to the Ben Davis competition,” said Senior Marine Instructor Major Tom McGrath. “Although 
not qualifying for the Marine Corps National Championship, our cadets have really shown 
the drive it takes to make it there.  With almost the entire team returning next year, I am 
very optimistic that we will be very competitive to land a slot at that championship meet.”
The Drill Team has one more meet at Ft. Wayne Concordia High School on March 4th.  
Master Sergeant Jeff Benak, the Marine Instructor, views this meet as both a send off to the 
team’s seniors and the kick-off for next year.  “Our cadets have demonstrated the desire to 
improve, to do whatever it takes to make it to the next level.  At Concordia, we want to give 
our Seniors one last good  meet and set the tone to make it to DC for the championship 
meet next year.”
	 In addition to the Concordia meet, the cadets will be supporting MCHS as it hosts the 
Regional boys basketball tournament on March 11th and the Semi-State tournament on 
March 18th.  On March 11th, they will also be participating in the Michigan City St. Patrick’s 
Day Parade. Cadets will also be supporting all home track meets for both the boys and girls 
teams. 
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ISSMA SOLO AND ENSEMBLE RESULTS: 2023 

KVMS
21 - Golds and 8 - Silvers
=======================================
======================================
* Held at Kankakee Valley Middle School on Janu-
ary 28, 2023.
* Sophia Barczak, Emray David, Kyra Krachinski, & 
Ashley
Sparks will all be performing at ISSMA State Solo 
and Ensemble at North Central HS in Indianapolis 
on February 25, 2023.
=======================================
======================================
LIST OF SOLO AND ENSEMBLE RATINGS

KYRA KRACHINSKI
Group I: Piccolo - Gold - ISSMA STATE
Group I: Flute - Gold - ISSMA STATE
Group I: Baritone Saxophone - Gold
SOPHIA BARCZAK
Group I: Eb Clarinet - Gold - ISSMA STATE
Group I: Bb Clarinet - Gold - ISSMA STATE
ASHLEY SPARKS
Group 1: Mellophone - Gold - ISSMA STATE
Group 1: Oboe - Silver
SPARKS TRIO: Ashley Sparks, Kyra Krachinski, 
& Sophia Barczak
Group I: Gold - ISSMA STATE
EMRAY DAVID
Group 1: Alto Saxophone - Gold - ISSMA STATE
Group 1: Tenor Saxophone - Gold - ISSMA STATE
ISAAC YANKE
Group I: Alto Saxophone - Silver
ALAINA KOTASKA
Group I: Baritone - Silver
ZAC HOGAN
Group I: Trumpet - Silver
CAMERON MISHLER
Group I: Trumpet - Silver
SYMONS QUARTET: Jay Symons, Zac Hogan, Zoe 
Brooks, & Alaina Kotaska
Group 1: Silver

TAYLOR QUARTET: Emray David, Makenna 
Nowatzke, Isaac Yanke, & Vivian Taylor
Group II: Silver
BROOKS QUARTET: Zoe Brooks, Emery David, 
Yarnikqwa Crume, & Vivian Taylor
Group III: Gold
JAIDEN SLEDD
Group III: Multi-Tom - Gold
JOSH PRATT
Group III: Bass Clarinet - Gold
ATHENA ROBERTS
Group III: Oboe - Gold
YARNIKQWA CRUME
Group III: Clarinet - Gold
ALEXIS GRESHAM
Group III: Flute - Gold
JADA MCKENDREE
Group III: Clarinet - Gold
TOREY MORRIS
Group III: Bass Clarinet - Gold
MAKENNA NOWATZKE
Group III: Alto Saxophone - Gold
MORRIS TRIO: Torey Morris, Jada Mckendree, & 
Makenna Nowatzke
Group III - Gold
ZOE BROOKS
Group III: Baritone - Gold
VIVIAN TAYLOR
Group III: Tenor Saxophone - Gold
DANIEL KOHN
Group III: Trumpet - SIlver
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	 Thirty band students will be competing at the ISSMA District Solo and Ensemble Contest on
January 28. The contest will be held at Kankakee Valley Middle School. These soloists and
small ensembles will be performing in front of judges to receive feedback and rankings.
Twenty-seven choir students will be competing at the ISSMA District Solo and Ensemble
Contest on February 4. The contest will be held at Valparaiso High School. We wish all of
these students luck as they prepare for these competitions!
	 The MCHS Music Supersaver Cards are coming back as of March 1! For $10 you can use the
card for a full year for discounts at many local restaurants and stores throughout Michigan City.
Stay tuned for further information or you can contact Choral Director Michelle Howisen at 219-
873-2044 x4401 if you have any questions.
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One month down and only 4 left to go in the 2022-2023 School year! In Geography and 
History of the World, students are getting ready to take a North Africa & Middle East Map 
Quiz. We are currently finishing up Chapter 17 over Turkey, Iran, and Iraq. Next, we will 
be covering the Arabian Peninsula, and finally Central Asia as we get ready to take the 
Unit 5 Exam in about two weeks. After that we are rounding back to finish the rest of the 
African Continent.
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Welcome to the 2nd Semester of the 22-23 school year! 

	 Counselors are already knee-deep in working with students on scheduling for the 2023-
2024 school year. Large group grade-level presentations have been completed and coun-
selors are currently going into English classes to work on small-group scheduling. Students 
were provided with hard copy scheduling information sheets (during their large group 
assemblies), that they were encouraged to share with their parents/guardians. Our virtu-
al scheduling packet for current 9th-11th graders is also available at this link https://www.
mcas.k12.in.us/Page/31507. 
	 The Back on Track after-school Program continues!! This program is designed to 
help students work on recovering credits they are currently deficient in that are required 
for graduation. Besides credit recovery, tutoring is also available. Back on Track runs on 
Tuesdays, and Thursdays from 2:30 – 4:15. Transportation home is available for students. 
Contact your student’s counselor if you are interested in this program. 
	 Career and technical education is a great way for students to begin earning credits and 
certifications for their chosen careers along with completing graduation pathway require-
ments. Students who are interested in applying for a career pathway at the LaPorte Career 
and Technical Education Center, (AK Smith), should complete the 2 part application pro-

cess as soon as possible. First, students must complete the online enrollment form for the LaPorte 
County Career and Technical Education Center, https://www.mcas.k12.in.us/Domain/21. Second, 
students must complete the LaPorte CTE confirmation form (available from the Guidance Office), 
complete the top portion including signatures from the student, and parent, or guardian, then return 
the form to their counselor.
	 Seniors need to make sure that they have completed their FAFSA, whether they are planning 
to go to college, the military, or into a career training program. Completing the FAFSA is a graduation 
requirement. Many opportunities for funding, including scholarships, grants, and student loans require 
that you have completed a FAFSA on file. The earlier you complete this, the better your outcome 
for receiving funding for your goals. Although the deadline to complete the FAFSA is April 15th, it is 
HIGHLY RECOMMENDED TO COMPLETE YOUR FAFSA WAY AHEAD OF THIS DATE. Many col-
leges have deadlines in February and March. Some schools award financial aid on a first-come-first-
served basis. Get your FAFSA completed early. This cannot be stressed enough! Please direct any 
FAFSA questions to Mr. Aaron Garrett, agarrett@mcas.k12.in.us.
	 ASVAB testing for the spring semester will be on February 22nd. All Juniors (and Seniors who 
still need Bucket 3 on the Indiana Graduation Pathway) will be taking the ASVAB on this date. 
On Thursday,  March 2nd all Juniors will be taking the SAT. 
WolfPack RoundUp will be held during Friday Night Live on February 24th 
from 6:00-6:30.

Violet Murphy  
Exchange Student of the Month
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It’s 2023!!
	 It’s hard to believe that the first month of the year has arrived and is almost gone.  During 
January there has been a lot of activity.   First semester grades were posted on January.  If you were 
happy with your grades last semester, fantastic!   Continue to improve on the skills you used to earn 
those good grades.  However, if you were disappointed with your Fall semester grades, think about 
what you can do differently this semester to achieve a better outcome. Speak with your teacher to 
explain topics that you find difficult.   Talk with your counselor to enroll in Back on Track after school.  
Remember, you hold the key to your success.  
MLK Event
	 Mrs. Denise Ndukwu and Mrs. Shalonda Morrow accompanied several students to the Martin 
Luther King Jr. Celebration at Valparaiso University. It was a day-long event filled with thought-pro-
voking breakout sessions with several notable guests, and a re-enactment of the 1963 Civil Rights 
March on Washington with high school, college students, and University faculty walking side by side 
throughout campus and singing and holding placards of peaceful protest.  The students were treated 
to an all-you-can-eat lunch in the campus dining hall and a tour of the beautiful Valparaiso campus.  
At the end of the day, students posed for a picture with the keynote speaker, State Senator Eddie 
Melton, (D) of Gary.  Many. many thanks to Mrs. Shalonda Morrow who volunteered her day off to 
accompany the students, and Norma, our MCHS bus driver, who drove us to and from Valparaiso for 
the event. 



1515

U

C

S

SC

S

H

E

EA

S C C

O
SEL Groups 
	 Success Coaches will begin small groups next week!!  Students will be placed in groups based 
on their response to the survey sent to all 9th grade students last semester.  Topics covered will be 
Self-Esteem, Problem-Solving, and Decision Making. The group sessions will conclude before Spring 
Break.
Bring Change 2 Mind
	 Be on the lookout for Positivity Messages from the Bring Change to Mind club.  Bring Change 
to Mind Week is February 27-March 3, 2023, and club members are busy making plans to increase 
positivity and kindness throughout the high school in February. 
Caught You Being Kind
	 Congratulations to Quinshaunda Carter and Abbas Al-Saidi for being kind and helpful around 
school this month.  Each of them will receive a gift certificate to the MCHS Student Store.
Emotion of the Month-  Pride
	 When a person shows pride, they tend to walk taller, stand straighter, and display confidence.  
A person can be proud of themself, proud of their friends and family, or proud of their community.  
What are you proud of?  Is there something that you can do to feel proud?  
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	 Michigan City Wolves Esports started their Spring Season on January 16. The team would 
like for everyone to stay up-to-date on our daily matches. Below is a screenshot from our website 
that shows our current statistics for our Spring Season. We strive to live stream all of our matches on 
Twitch, below you will see two QR Codes and we would like for you to scan them and see what we 
are doing.

	 On February 22nd we will be traveling to Portage High School to compete against them in 
Super Smash Bros and Rocket League. We will be playing our matches against Portage early since 
we are near them and it gives our students the chance to compete against another school in person, 
rather than online. The reason there is a week gap in our match schedule is due to an off week for all 
the schools. This is why we are playing our matches early. Our goal is to live stream these matches 
on our Twitch channel. We encourage everyone to join our Twitch channel to see when we are live 
streaming and get to hear about the amazing things that our students are doing in Esports. The match 
will start at 3:30 cst. 

Aiden Chavis competes against Ben Davis HS 
with the help of his teammates. 1/30/23

 Wolves Esports Website

Wolves Esports Twitch

S R SO TE P

https://sites.google.com/mcas.k12.in.us/wolveslearningden/esports
https://www.twitch.tv/mcwolvesesports
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           Stay for:

  Friday Night Live!
(til 10:00PM)

A special invitation for the Class of 2027 and their Families

8TH GRADE NIGHT @ MCHS!

WE CAN’T WAIT TO SEE YOU!

8th Grade Families: Join us in the Michigan City High School 
auditorium to hear more about our school from our principal 
and counselors, and meet some current students.

 � Learn about classes, athletics & clubs
 � Take a tour of our building
 � Get the scoop on Honors & Early College and Career-Tech
 � Discover how you will save thousands of $$$ through AP, 
dual credit & our new Indiana College Core program! 

After Wolfpack Roundup: Be our guest at our FREE MCHS student 
event in the Wolves Den gym. Featuring a video game truck, 

 open basketball, pop-up art, movies & popcorn, music, and more.  
Pizza and hot dogs for you and your family are on us.  
8th graders are welcome to stay (with or without parents) til 10pm. 

2

1
Friday, February 24

 Come for: 

Wolfpack Roundup
(6:00PM) 

Michigan City High School - 8466 W. Pahs Road - www.educateMC.net/MCHS

FREE SWAG BAG for the 
FIRST 100 STUDENTS!

FOR PUBLIC, PRIVATE, CHARTER & HOMESCHOOL FAMILIES
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For More Info Contact: Nila Williams nfshr16@yahoo.com Or Amanda Bates albates09@gmail.com 

 

  AA  HHEEAALLTTHH  &&  WWEELLLLNNEESSSS  FFAAIIRR//EEDDUUCCAATTIIOONN  PPAANNEELL  
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Open Door Adolescent Health Center
MCHS Parents and Students – PLEASE READ

PLAN AHEAD FOR
SPRING SPORTS SEASON

FREE SPORTS PHYSICAL FOR 2022-2023

MCHS Students that are registered with the
Open Door Adolescent Health Center may stop by

Room #O-111 during lunch or passing periods
to schedule your appointment.

If not registered, parents/legal guardians can enroll their
student through their PowerSchool Parent account – go to

Forms and complete the OPTIONAL FORM for
Open Door Adolescent Health Center

PARENTS: Please complete the IHSAA – Pre-participation
Physical on the MCHS Athletics Webpage under FINAL
FORMS. Once this is completed, we can schedule your exam.

Don’t delay - Come schedule your appointment today!

REMINDER – Get your sports physical exam
starting April 10, 2023 for school year 2023-2024
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SLIDESMANIA.COM

LLoovvee  mmeemmoorriieess??
OOrrddeerr  yyoouurr  

22002222--22002233  yyeeaarrbbooookk  
TTOODDAAYY  aatt  

jjoosstteennss..ccoomm!!
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Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat

1 2 3 4

5 6 7 8 9 10 11

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 1 2 3 4

February 2023
Upcoming Events

February 2023

2/7 - Spring Play Auditions  
        (2:30-5pm)
2/20 - Presidents Day (no 
school)
2/22 - ASVAB Testing
2/24 - Friday Night Live 6-10
2/22 - Wolf Pack Round Up

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat

1 2 3 4

5 6 7 8 9 10 11

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 31 1

March 2023
Upcoming Events

March 2023

3/1- 3/3 - SAT Testing
3/2 - Parent Teacher  
        Conferences
3/6 - E-Learning Day
3/14 - Classics Night (Choir) 7pm
3/15 - Classics Night (Band) 7pm
3/17 - End Grading Period 3
3/22 - Spring Sports  
	 Parent Meeting 5:30
3/23 - Marching Band Kickoff
3/28 - Sports Awards 6:30pm


